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Summary 

In its monitoring of countries that are graduating and 
have graduated from the least developed country 
category, the Committee reviewed the development 
progress of one recently graduated country, namely, 
Vanuatu, and seven graduating countries, namely, 
Angola, Bangladesh, Bhutan, the Lao People’s 
Democratic Republic, Nepal, Sao Tome and Principe 
and Solomon Islands. The Committee expressed its 
concern at the limited national capacity of those 
countries  to  address  diverse  challenges, including the 

  

COVID-19 pandemic, natural disasters and debt 
sustainability. It urges the countries to continue 
reporting to the Committee on their progress on 
preparing and implementing the smooth transition 
strategy. The Committee will continue to monitor the 
countries closely, especially Angola and Solomon Islands, 
in terms of the recovery from the crises, focusing on 
socioeconomic as well as environmental sustainability 
issues. 

 

 

Recommendation 

The Committee recommends that the Council call on 
the international community to continue providing 
assistance to graduating and recently graduated 
countries. In particular, the Committee recommends 
that the Council call for increased financing for 
development, particularly for the strengthening of 
public health systems in preparation for possible future 
pandemics and for the expansion of productive 
capacities, including for sustainable infrastructure, 
while ensuring the sustainability of external debt. 
Special attention should also be given to building 
climate  resilience,  taking  into  account  the  non-linear  

  

nature of climate risks and the difficulties of least 
developed countries in accessing climate financing, and 
disaster risk reduction, including assistance for the 
recovery of livelihoods and the provision of insurance 
coverage. 

The Committee urges that trade-



The Committee monitored the development progress of 
eight countries that have graduated or are graduating 
from the list of least developed countries. Bangladesh, 
Bhutan, the Lao People’s Democratic Republic, Nepal, 
Sao Tome and Principe and Vanuatu appear to be well on 
track towards a smooth transition. Owing to the impacts 
of the COVID-19 pandemic, a prolonged economic 
recession and the volatile commodity market, and with 
the scheduled graduation in 2024, Angola needs careful 
monitoring over the coming months for possible 
immediate attention or actions by the Government and 
the international community, including the Committee. 
Solomon Islands faces challenges from COVID-19 and 
other shocks but remains on track towards a sustainable 
graduation, while the Committee needs to continue to 
closely monitor the development progress of the country, 
which is scheduled for graduation in 2024.  

All the countries monitored are facing challenges in 
maintaining macroeconomic stability, to varying degrees. 
With reduced fiscal space as a result of the impacts of 
COVID-







Nepal 
Nepal is scheduled to graduate in November 2026. The 
Committee found that, while the country continues to 
meet the human assets index and economic and 
environmental vulnerability index criteria with solid 
margins, its gross national inco


